
 

         August 2018 Newsletter 

WELCOME 

LORD’S DAY 

Morning Worship—11.00am  

Evening Worship—6.30pm 

PRAYER MEETING 

Thursday—7.30pm 

Minister—Rev Stephen McCollum, stephenmccollum6789@gmail.com 

 

 

INSIDE THIS ISSUE 

Word from the Manse……………….2 

News & Events………………….…..2-4 

 

CONTACT DETAILS 

Stornoway RPCS                          

Bridge Community Centre        

Bayhead Embankment           

Stornoway, Isle of Lewis,          

Scotland, HS1 2EB 

www.stornowayrpcs.org   

info@stornowayrpcs.org      

Scottish Charity No: SC043043    



WORD FROM THE MANSE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 

NEWS & EVENTS  

 

Dear congregation,  

 

I'm writing to you from the RP International Conference in Dungarvan, Ireland. It had been a wonderful week so 

far, especially with excellent conference addresses and times of fellowship. The week isn't finished yet so I'll save a 

write up of that until next time. But there is just one thought that I wanted to bring to you as I reflect a little: if a 

week of fellowship here can be so good, what will heaven be like? 

 

There are Christians from at least ten countries present here - a mere fraction of what heaven will be like. Heaven 

will be a place of fellowship for people from all the nations of the world. What more fitting thing could there be for 

Christ, the King of all nations, than to have citizens of the kingdom of heaven from all around the globe? Such a 

multitude is a part of His glorious exaltation.  

 

His kingdom is not restrained to the Jewish people any longer. The dividing wall of hostility has been removed 

and the Gentiles are grafted in. Babel, a curse which brought confusion to communication, will be sweetly over-

turned as various languages praise the Lord together.  

 

All of this will be enjoyed by the Lord's people for eternity. There will be no end to the close fellowship of heaven, 

as Sabbath fellowships, communion seasons, and conferences too quickly end. 

 

There will be nothing to spoil our fellowship there, as sin produces conflict here. In fact, the sweetest fellowship 

we can enjoy here is only a small taste of what is ahead.  

 

It is important that we don't forsake assembling together as Christians (Hebrews 10:25). Such fellowship is an 

important reminder to us that we will be enjoying this blessed privilege in eternity.  

 

In Christ, 

Stephen 

 

 

 

 

The August communion services are due to take place in the congregation from 

23-27 August. The  visiting minister will be Rev. David Whitla. 

 

Rev. David Whitla, originally from Northern Ireland, was minister of Southside 

Reformed Presbyterian Church, Indianapolis. Currently, he is pursuing a PhD 

at Queen's University, Belfast on the Scottish Covenanter, Archibald Johnston 

of Wariston. Upon completion of his studies he will become Professor of Church 

History at the Reformed Presbyterian Theological Seminary in Pittsburgh, dv. 

David is married to June and they have five children. 

 

 

AUGUST COMMUNION SERVICES 

Rev. David Whitla 



 

 

The service times and preachers are as follows… 

 

Thursday 23 August 7.30pm—Rev. Stephen McCollum  

Friday 24 August  7.30pm—Rev. David Whitla  

Saturday 25 August  11.00am—Rev. David Whitla 

Saturday 25 August 6.30pm—Prayer Meeting 

Lord’s Day 26 August  11.00am—Rev. David Whitla 

Lord’s Day 26 August  6.30pm—Rev. David Whitla 

Monday 27 August  7.30pm—Rev. Stephen McCollum 

 

 

 

This year, the RP international holiday conference took place at the Gold Coast resort in Ireland from the 14th-

21st of July. There were about 500 conferees in attendance, with representatives present from each of the five 

Scottish congregations. We arrived on the Saturday evening just in time for worship and an evening of ice 

breaking games. On the Lord’s Day morning worship was led by Rev Andrew Lytle from the Nantes congrega-

tion and the evening worship was taken by Rev Matthew Brennan from Clonmel Baptist Church. In the after-

noon there was an interview with Rev Matt Kingswood and his wife Tara, a time of family psalm singing and a 

video update on the global church. After supper there was a talk given by Alanna Carson about her time     

working as an optician in Nigeria which ended with the kidnapping of her and her team by a gang. It was a real 

blessing to hear Alanna speak of God’s grace to her in an almost incomprehensible situation and His           

faithfulness in delivering them from it. 

The main speaker for the week was Rev Matt Kingswood from the Russell, Ontario RP 

congregation; throughout the week he spoke on the theme “Out of the Depths”, taking as his text psalm 130. 

There were five addresses on this theme with the following headings; 

1) Our Experience 

2) Our Prayer 
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3) Our Worship 

4) Our Patience 

5) Our Hope 

 

In addition to the conference addresses, there was also a choice of seminars each day on a wide range of topics including 

evangelism, bereavement care, conflict resolution, the importance of vows and caring for pastors and their families. 

These seminars allowed the opportunity to explore a series of contemporary issues in the light of the gospel whilst 

providing both a challenge to action and the encouragement of shared experience. While the mornings were spent in talks 

and seminars, preceded by times for prayer and psalm singing, the afternoons gave the opportunity to take part in              

activities both on and offsite with various master classes, water sports, and tours on offer; allowing time to meet other   

conferees and develop new skills. We then regrouped in the evenings for family worship. Our nights closed with an       

organised activity such as a quiz, concert or games, which provided great entertainment; and supper which provided    

another opportunity to meet with brothers and sisters in Christ. 

 

There were youth groups running daily throughout the week covering all ages from the crèche which looked after 1-2 year 

olds to “Pioneers” for 16-20+ years and everything in between. Each of these groups were run by different conference   

attendees everyday and ran incredibly smoothly which was testament to the organisation of the committee and             

willingness of volunteers to help out. One of the stand out elements of the conference is living in what is essentially a   

village of Christians for a week; nobody passed on the street without offering a warm greeting and everyday people were 

popping into each other's houses to share a meal, to share in fellowship, or to borrow some cooking implement. During a 

time of reflection on the final evening, several people referred to the week as “a small taste of heaven” and with such a 

spirit of fellowship and the representation of 12 different nationalities, it is little wonder. 

 

I would urge you to consider booking a place at the next conference which will take place in 2022 but, in the meantime, 

each of the conference addresses are available to listen to on Dropbox. 

          Gemma Macdonald 

 

Congratulations to Rev. Donald and Marietta Macdonald, having recently celebrated their golden wedding anniversary, 
as they gathered together with family and friends to mark the occasion. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

GOLDEN ANNIVERSARY 

https://www.dropbox.com/sh/8k234c9cmxbn8cs/AADvJ-VbicQytD7jktaY9Gzia?dl=0

